



St. Simons Island Rotary Club
Board of Directors Meeting
12/15/2011 @ Sea Palms
Members Present:









Mike Muldowney, President, Page Faulk, Bill Gussman, Susan Hardwick, Susan Imhoff, John Matthews, Linda Muir, Weldon Neal,  Brooke Pridmore, Te Turner, Bill Warren

Call to Order


Pres. Muldowney called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. and announced that a quorum was present.   There were no visitors.
President’s Announcements
1.) President Mike thanked John Matthews for conducting the weekly meetings while he was out of the country.
2.) SSI Rotary will be hosting a GRSP student along with the clubs from Brunswick, Kings Bay, and Camden County.  The student will attend the College of Coastal Georgia starting in August 2012.
3.) Craig Bolint and Mike are scheduled to meet with the Sea Palms Catering Manager after today’s meeting to set the menus for the next several months.
Discussion Topics
1. On a motion by Brooke Pridmore, seconded by John Matthews, the Minutes of the November 11, 2011 meeting were approved as submitted.
2. The Financial review was deferred until the January Board meeting.
3. President Mike reported that we have two important Job openings to fill.  We need someone to manage the Red Badge Program and conduct the Boot Camps.  It will require a maximum of one day per month.  The candidate needs to have a good knowledge of the club.  We also need someone with computer skills to assume the role of Webmaster / Spray Publisher.  Familiarity with Microsoft Publisher is required.  
4. A GRSP Host Family is needed to coordinate with other clubs host families and determine the lead group.

5. The District Simplified Grant projects will get underway soon.  The SSI Elementary School project has sought outside help to make up the shortfall in funding.  Bill Gussman has gotten a commitment from Lang Building Supply to donate the required lumber.  As it is an outdoors project we can probably make do with more donations in kind of materials.  The major cost of the Imagination Room project is for books. The transformed space will be very nice.  Nancy Muldowney is painting a mural of an outdoor scene and grass-like carpet will be installed.  We hope to get donation of carpentry work for the bookshelves.
6. A final fund raising review needs to be prepared for the board.  The committee should look at project process and make recommendations for continuing the activities and committee makeup.  If continuation is approved, the sponsorship activities need to start right away. We believe Nalley Automotive will be a title sponsor for the McGladrey fundraising efforts again next year.  President Mike reported that no specific commitment of the amount to be donated to the Boys and Girls Clubs has been made.
7. We have received a resignation request from John Buchanan who is moving to Americus, GA.  A motion made by John Matthews and seconded by Brooke Pridmore to accept his resignation effective December 1, 2011 passed unanimously.
8. We have received a resignation request from Britt Figueroa who is moving to Austin, TX.  She was recently awarded her blue badge and has already identified a Rotary Club Chapter to join in Austin.  A motion made by Bill Warren and seconded by Susan Hardwick to accept her resignation effective December 31, 2011 passed unanimously.
9. The next Board Meeting will be held on January 10, 2012 at Sea Palms at 11:30 a.m.
Director and Committee Reports

Bill Gussman reported that Valerie Hepburn has approved the establishment of a RotorAct Club at CCGA and a faculty sponsor is being sought.  Also, agreement to move ahead with the InterAct Club at Brunswick HS has been secured.

Linda Muir reported that Mike Harris’s wife, Bonnie, will step in as coordinator of the Rotary Readers program at Faces Pre-K.  Linda stated the program is susceptible for expansion and could be taken community wide by soliciting volunteers from throughout the community.  A recent article about the program failed to mention our Club’s involvement and Linda Muir and Paige Faulk stated they had taken steps to correct the oversight.  
Susan Imhoff reported that the attendance sheets from one of the November meetings had been lost.  It was decided to list all members as having attended for reporting purposes.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 11:00..  

Respectfully submitted,

Roy “Te” Turner

Assistant Secretary
